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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance   2018-162
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: March 13, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS; F
Date of Analysis: March 16, 2018
Type of Action: Appropriation
Bill Summary: The ordinance transfers $132,991.74 from the Facilities Capital Maintenance – Gov’t Project to the St. James Bldg Project to provide funding for the replacement of the fire alarm system in the St. James Building, as initiated by B.T. 18-063; the ordinance amends the 2018-2022 five-year Capital Improvement Program, approved by Ordinance 2017-505-E, to reduce funding for the project entitled “Facilities Capital Maintenance – Gov’t” to provide funding for the project entitled “St. James Bldg.”
Background Information: The purpose of the appropriation is to fund the replacement of the fire alarm system in the St. James Building to ensure the safety of the building’s occupants.  The current system is outdated and replacement parts are no longer available.  The scope of the project includes obtaining a new non-proprietary fire alarm system and removing the old obsolete fire alarm system components.  The new system must meet all requirements of the currently adopted National Fire Protection Association 72, National Fire Alarm and Signaling Code (2013 Edition), National Fire Protection 70, National Electrical Code (2014 Edition), and the Florida Fire Prevention Code (6th Edition).  The Public Buildings Division will solicit bids and a contractor will be hired to provide all engineering, work, and materials for a complete turnkey installation.
Policy Impact: Public Works/Public Buildings Division
Fiscal Impact: The ordinance appropriates $132,991.74
Analyst: Jackson
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